

10/31/2020

Lighthouse Baptist Church 1950 N Jebavy Dr Ludington Mi 49431

Dear Family-in-Christ,

Missions Trip

Acts 11:1-4 And the apostles and brethren that were in Judaea heard that the Gentiles had also received the word of God. 2 And when Peter was come up to Jerusalem, they that were of the circumcision contended with him, 3 Saying, Thou wentest in to men uncircumcised, and didst eat with them. 4 But Peter rehearsed the matter from the beginning, and expounded it by order unto them, saying,

The setting here was a dispute between Peter and the Hebrew saints, who were upset that Peter had mixed with the Gentiles (v. 3). They ignored the most important event – the Gentiles had received the word of God! Let's focus on the major things and minimize the lesser things! At any rate, Peter gave a report to the saints when he returned from his missions trip. I would like to do likewise for our missions trip this month to Michigan and Ohio.

Harvest Baptist Church of Grass Lake, MI, a supporting church, hosted Linda and me for a Sunday through Wednesday missions conference with two other missionary families. I was blessed to teach Sunday School, and preach the Sunday evening sermon. During the Tuesday night service, I was allowed to give a report of our ministry. We were received well by the saints, and thoroughly blessed with their fellowship. The two foreign missionary families didn't know each other before the conference, but through fellowship during the week, they found out they were both going to be in the same missions conference the following week in New York State. What are the chances of that happening! We were glad to spend a couple of days with our son, Jerry, and his wife. We also got to spoil our great grand-daughter, Sophia!

On the following Sunday morning, I presented our work, and preached at Heritage Baptist Church, in Toledo, OH. This was our first time there, and following the invitation, they took us on for monthly support right there in the service. That was so unexpected! Then we were off to First Baptist Church of Ashland, OH. They had me in for the Sunday night service of their missions emphasis month. The message was received well, and several commented that they had a clearer understanding of faith promise missions afterward. One dear lady indicated that she was going to double her commitment this year, to the glory of God. This, too, is a supporting church, and it was great to spend some time with their new pastor, Bro. Matt Stollings. Our last meeting of the trip was back in Ionia, MI, with Lincoln Avenue Baptist Church for their midweek service. Once again, I had liberty to preach, and I believe the folks received us well. The following morning, we left for Georgia, and made it home the following day.

Thank you very much for your faithful support during these hard times. We love you all very much.

We remain in Christ's Intensive Care,

Received \$125.00 for October. Thank you.

Rich and Linda Fulton, Cell: 770.362.4503



2 Corinthians 4:5 For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.

